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The Tokyo Section Annual General Assembly 2024 was held on Thursday, March 
14, from 14:50 to 15:25 at the 6th floor conference room of Kikai Shinko 
Kaikan. 2023 activity report, 2023 financial report, 2024 activity plan, and 2024 
budget were explained and all were approved without objection. 
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On Thursday, March 14th, from 16:20 to 17:30, the Tokyo Section Technical 
Program Committee (TPC) hosted the 2024 1st Tokyo Section Lecture Meeting 
(co-sponsored by the IEEE Tokyo Section LMAG (Life Members Affinity Group), 
co-sponsored by the Institute of Electronics, Information and Communication 
Engineers). The venue was Kikai Shinko Kaikan, and approximately 50 people 
participated.  
Prof. Hidenori Kimura who received IEEE Control Systems Award in 2021, Vice 
Director of the System Innovation Center and Emeritus Professor at the 
University of Tokyo and Osaka University, was invited to give a lecture entitled 
“Automation Science - Its Progress as a Headlight of Technology”. He explained 
ʻAutomationʼ with practical examples and discussed the future of ʻAutomationʼ 
in the era of transitioning from manufacturing to services. 
This time we held the lecture meeting face-to-face. We will hold virtual online 
meetings and hybrid meetings to facilitate communication.  
 
 (Reported by Technical Program Committee Secretary, Koji Akita) 
 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 1st Lecture Meeting of Tokyo Section in 2024 



3 
 

 

 

 
Tokyo Bulletin is published via E-mail. 

• Tokyo Section encourages membership upgrade to Senior Membership. Visit 
IEEE website for online application. For details, please refer to Senior 
Member Application procedure. 

• Please make sure to notify IEEE HQ of any changes in your address, etc. 
Online profile management is available on your Web Account. 

IEEE Tokyo Section welcomes any comments, requests or inquiries from our 
members. Please send them to tokyosec@ieee-jp.org. 
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